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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 7th February 2011
Present:
Stuart Harries

Chairman



Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Dave Debnam

Vice President



Tony Green

Vice President



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain


Marie Bacon

Elaine Harries


Helen Morris
Mark Sains


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

I am pleased to see that so many of you have renewed your memberships, and I would also like to welcome the new members who have joined us this year. Can I call on anyone who hasn’t yet renewed their membership to do so sooner rather than later, as our club secretary has a marathon to train for, and I am sure he would rather be doing that.

Well done to everyone who took part in the Cross Country League. It would seem that some of the other teams in the League have substantially upped their game, which makes our final placing in the league that more impressive. That said, I am sure that we can rise to the challenge next season, and repeat our successes of previous years.

This month brings the annual Presentation Evening, which recognizes the achievements made by club members over the past year, both in their running and in their overall contributions to the club. I hope you will all be joining me there to acknowledge and celebrate these.

2. Apologies 

Apologies received from Bill Barrett
3.
Previous Minutes

Correction to kit item (A.O.B) tops are not hooded.  With this amendment, minutes of the January meeting were agreed and accepted. 
4. Matters Arising

Mark Bradley asked to photograph presentations  at awards evening.
Marathon coach booking to be done.

5. Secretary Report
Correspondence received

· Minutes from Jan 10 Beds McCain Athletics Network (MAN) meeting and draft Development plan.  Next meeting 7th February (apologies sent)

· Planned quarterly Coach co-ordinators meeting, 7th March, 6th June, 5th Sept, 5th Dec.  Same nights as Striders committee meeting, representative cover needed
· Survey from Luton Council parks dept to be completed as Striders are an organisation that used Luton parks
· Notified of a closed England Athletics Coaching Course to be held, (4 days)

· Day 1 26th Mar, Day 2 27th Mar, Day 3 14th May, Assessment 3rd Sept.  Need to attend all days.  Cost to club £320.  Need min 12 to run course.  Course cost network £5,200. (16 req to cover costs) Suitable for Junior sections
· Martyn Blackwell, England Athletics Coaching Advocate, advises more suitable course, Running Coach is planned in May/June.  Same technical level as the Athletics Coach (about Level 2.75 on the old system) but will be specific to the needs of people who coach for Off Track Endurance Events.

· Beds AAA – Affiliation fees to be paid £45.  Cheque given to C McL
Correspondence sent

· E-mail to member regarding committee discussion and decision on later starts on club nights at January committee meeting
Coaches meeting 27th Jan

Present: Striders:- T McKeown, C Jeffrey, S Harries, E Harries, M Bradley, P Abbitt, G McLaren, C McLaren, B Barrett


 Neil Deans, England Athletics Coach support officer, apologies sent by Allen Adamson, England Athletics Network Activator.
· N Deans gave overview of new coaching structure and what’s available for development and how it fits in with Athletics Network.  Most of the network plan doesn’t apply to clubs like Striders, and is aimed at schools and youth development (365, Club Mark).  Striders and other road running clubs could get help with coaching development.  Offer of Flying coach course, which is for coaches to develop skills.  A few clubs could get together to organise and request a coach visit.  J Catlin sent proposals in December and is aiming to organise “Planning and Training for the 5k to the Marathon” through Dunstable Road Runners.  Hoped to hold course in March and invite Striders coaches.  Suggested topics are listed below,  

· Biomechanics and Conditioning 
· Planning and Training for the 5k to the Marathon 

· 800m - 3k. Threshold/tempo running , hills training and running drills to improve technique endurance & Walks  Training Session 
· Planning for marathon running
· Psychology for Marathon Coaches
· Planning Winter into Summer training
· Biomechanics of Endurance Running
· Endurance  Youth Endurance Training
Suggestions have been sent out to Striders coaches, but no feedback received to date.  Will advise any preferences when received
Received request forms, Flying Coach visit, Local Coach Development Programme. 
6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow forecast shown, balance up on budget.
DD gave cheques for kit sales (£81.50).  Presented invoice for web site, which he had paid and required reimbursement.

One new member application presented and accepted.  Welcome to Sarah Braybrook.
7. February 11 Running Report, (January 2011) – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

Saturday 1st
Louise Peters ran the Wymondham 10k.

Monday 3rd
Margaret Chew ran the Somerley 10k.

Saturday 8th
The first thing we must do is apologise for not being able to attend the County Cross Country Championships. It was just one of those days when neither Karen or I could make it, but we are very pleased to be able to say that everybody did very well on what has been described as a tough, very hilly course. Louise Peters was 4th lady and 1st lady vet in the county. Chris Lamont was 2nd vet 45, 1st vet 50 and 1st vet 55 in the county. The men’s vet 50 team of Chris Lamont, Paul Keech, Jeff Dowsett and Richard Hardy was 1st in the County Championship. Stopsley Striders finished 2nd senior team in the county, just losing out to the Bedford and County team. Margaret Chew was 1st vet 60. Well done to everybody who ran and represented your club.

Saturday 15th
Carla Greer ran her very first race in the Milton Keynes 5k Park Run. Welcome to the club.

Sunday 16th
Helen Veira ran a P.B. in the Wellingborough 10k.

Friday 21st
Dave Young ran the Dubai marathon. Striders certainly do get around.

Sunday 23rd
Greer Kidney ran a P.B. in the Fred Hughes 10mls.

Sunday 23rd
Dave Hall ran the Gloucester marathon.

Sunday 23rd
Saw the last race in our cross country league. We had a small team on the day, but a very strong one. Our ladies finished a season best of 4th on the day with Louise Peters winning the ladies race and the men finished in sixth place, which gave us a sixth place finish on the day and a fifth place finish overall in the league. That was a bit disappointing as we finished in fourth place last year. Yes, other teams have improved from last year, but we need to ask ‘why haven’t we?’ That one poor result in Dunstable cost us dear. It would have been nice to get a chance to defend our plate. Hopefully next year.


We would like to thank everybody who ran in the league and put something back into your club. We know everybody cannot make every race but most of you did very well. Also thanks to everybody who helped out and this year there were quite a few. Thanks to Helen, Elaine, Tony, Ivor, Tracey, Lynn, Christa and especially Chris McLaren who still manages to write, even with frozen fingers.

Louise Peters was 3rd lady in the league, Chris Lamont was 1st vet 50 for the fourth year running and Bill Billington was 1st vet 70.

Saturday 29th
Eleven Striders took the train to London to run the Southern Counties Cross Country on that lovely Parliament Hill Course. Thanks to Dave Debnam and Paul Keech for sorting out the transport and times. Unfortunately we only had two ladies who both ran very well, with Louise getting revenge over the two ladies who beat her in the County Championship. Our men’s team came in the highest place finish we have ever had, and a special mention must go to Chris Lamont, who was 2nd vet 55. Again thanks to everybody who ran and well done on what was a very cold and windy day. Ian Cousins ran the course for what he says is probably the last time and it was very nice to see all the Stopsley Striders waiting to clap him in. Again, well done to everybody who ran, and a big thank you to Elaine, Terri, Ivor, Noreen, Dave, Helen and everybody who helped out on the day. Now all eyes turn to Alton Towers on February 19th and the Nationals. Good luck to everybody running and hopefully a good weekend as you all deserve it. Enjoy it.

8. Strider of the Month.

No award given.
9. Club foreign race trip
Members have asked if a trip to race abroad has been discussed.  D Debnam will investigate options, however P Abbitt suggested Palma, 16th October which has marathon, ½ marathon, 10K and 10K walk.  Current price for flights is £100.  H Morris also suggested Loch Ness, 2nd October,  but this event has only marathon, 10K and 5K.  ½ marathon distance is preferable. Any other suggestions are welcome.
10. Beginners Course 2011

Discussion was held on proposed dates for 2011 and agreed for the course to end the week before Ladies 5K, (10th July).  Course dates as follows:-

Wk 01

14th April

Wk02

21st April

Wk03

28th April

Wk04

5th May

Wk05

12th May

Wk06

19th May

Wk07

26th May

Wk08

2nd June

Wk09

9th June

Wk10

16th June

Wk 11

23rd June

Wk12

30th June
It is expected that all coaches will assist in the course, number of new runners attending the last two years was approx 100 in the first few weeks.  E-mail to be sent to coaches. 

Also discussed that faster runners, or people that can run further than 30 mins should be directed away from the course.  Runners such as this can be demoralising for genuine beginners, so they should be directed to either faster coaches or integrated within club groups.  This to be discussed further at coaches meetings. 
10.A.O.B.





Betty Willett 10K 2011 – D Debnam raised question as no update had been done on web page.  No additional information or proposal received from J Catlin since November 2010.  Those proposed routes weren’t favoured by Striders committee.  Time is running out and as far as Striders know, it looks unlikely race will go ahead.  S Harries stated that Striders would not put their name to something that we weren’t happy with.  Agreed to keep the page currently as an archive.
Mini Bus – National Cross Country – It is not possible to use 6th Form College Mini-bus as in previous years, it is no longer loaned out.  E Harries reported difficulties in finding a reasonable alternative locally.  Self drive hire 16 seat (ish) is needed.
Club Championship races
Discussion held on which races, but with dwindling local races it is getting more difficult.  Marathon, ½ marathon and 20 miles are open events.  County championship 10K this year will probably be Whipsnade 10K, for which it was felt the entry fee is expensive.  There are two 10 mile races in County, Sandy and Leighton Buzzard.  Leighton is off road and rumoured to be tough.  Decided that club 10m should be open, only leaving 10K, 5m and 5K.  Decision was made that these should be open as well. Members will have to nominate their own races for club championships.

M Sains agreed to develop a computer programme to ease the tracking.  M Bacon would do the data entry.

Club championship certificates will only be given to the first three club members in each category.  Categories based on current WMA rules of competition.
Monthly social nights
Dates agreed with Regional Centre will be published in club newsletter. 
The next meeting will be held on Monday 7th March 2011 at LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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